Date: Tue, 3 Jul 2001 16:13:16 -0400 (EDT)

From: Larry Rothman <lrothman@cfa.harvard.edu>

To: Teruyuki Nakajima <teruyuki@ccsr.u-tokyo.ac.jp>

cc: "Robert G. Ellingson" <bobe@metosrv2.umd.edu>,

Alain Barbe <Alain.Barbe@Univ-Reims.FR>

Subject: Report of Working Group

Dear Dr. Nakajima,

First, please excuse me for the late response for the report of the ASA working group for the upcoming IRC meeting in Innsbruck. I have been on travel a great deal recently. I submit below a brief report. If you need any additional information, please let me know.

=============

The Atmospheric Spectroscopy Applications (ASA) working group is co-chaired by myself as representative of the IRC and by Prof. Alain Barbe of the University of Reims as representative of the International Ozone Commission.

ASA has emphasized meetings every three years in which we have focussed on 6 topics that have a major impact and present unresolved problems with relation to atmospheric spectroscopic applications:

- lineshapes, line-coupling, and continua

- atmospheric observations

- experimental techniques

- laboratory data

- spectroscopic databases

- non local thermodynamic equilibrium processes

The last meeting took place in Reims, France 1-3 September 1999 and was attended by a large international gathering. A Proceedings and book of abstracts were published. The meeting consisted of invited oral presentations for each of the six sessions along with contributed oral and poster presentations. Ample time was devoted to discussion. The quality of the presentations has been very high at our successive meetings, giving rise to two Special Editions in the Journal of Quantitative Spectroscopy and Radiative Transfer from past meetings (JQSRT vol.52, number 3/4 1994 and JQSRT vol.59, number 3-5 1998). However, both Prof. Barbe and I have struggled to maintain that the ASA meetings do not degenerate into another "conference" and strive to focus the agenda on workshop aspects.

Spinoffs that we have endeavored to develop, for example, are cooperative ventures among the laboratory participants to have a comparison campaign of intensity measurements between successive meetings. Another cooperative venture is to bring standardization to methodologies, such as line-coupling formalisms or continuum representation.

I met with Prof. Barbe at the University of Reims in June of this year to discuss the issues and planning for the next ASA workshop. It was finally decided to hold the next ASA meeting in Moscow, Russia at the beginning of September 2002, and a proposed scientific committee was set up. The main topics for the next meeting, also gathered from surveys and comments by previous participants will be:

- Much more emphasis on atmospheric observations, including satellite and lidar

- Much more discussion of techniques and application to polluants

- A little less of lab spectroscopy, the rationale being that there are international meetings such as the Dijon conference or the HITRAN meeting that have their own sessions on this subject

- No specific session for databanks, for similar reasons as above

We are commencing to work with a local committee in Russia for the organization, accomodation, and other logistics involved.

=============================

Best wishes,

Larry Rothman

